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Dickinson Injury Crash 
 
What:   Injury Crash  
Where:  6th St E and 4th Ave E, Dickinson ND  
When: June 10, 2024, at approximately 8:20 MT   
Road Conditions: Dry  
Weather Conditions:  Clear, sunny  
Crash Involvement: Motorcycle vs Honda Civic 

Type of Crash:  T-bone 

Agencies Involved:  Stark County SO, Dickinson PD, Dickinson Fire, Dickinson Ambulance, 
North Dakota Highway Patrol 
 
Vehicle No. 1:  2013 Harley Davidson Motorcycle 

Driver No. 1:  Joshua O’Brien, 39, male 
Restraints:  NA – No helmet worn 
Charges:  under investigation    
  

Passenger No. 1:  Sally Kjorness, 37, female 
Restraints:  No helmet worn 
   

Vehicle No. 2:  2019 Honda Civic 
Driver No. 2:  Gerado Mira Martinez, 27, male 
Restraints:  unknown 
Charges:   under investigation 

 

NARRATIVE: On June 10, 2024, the NDHP was requested for assistance to investigate a two-
vehicle crash at 4th Ave E and 6th St E in Dickinson.  
 
A 2019 Honda Civic was headed south bound on 4th Ave east and was turning into an apartment 
complex when a northbound 2013 Harley Davidson motorcycle impacted the Honda Civic on the 
passenger side causing the passenger side air bags to deploy and causing a significant amount of 
damage. The 39-year-old male driver and the 37-year-old female passenger of the Harley Davidson 
were ejected from the bike.  
 
The Honda Civic came to rest facing a south westerly direction. The Harley Davidson came to rest 
facing northwest. All three were taken to CHI St Alexius in Dickinson ND. The 27-year-old driver of the 
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Honda civic was treated for minor injuries and was released. The driver and passenger of the 
motorcycle both suffered serious injuries and were flown to CHI St Alexius in Bismarck.  
 
The crash remains under investigation by the Highway Patrol. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For more information, contact:  
Sgt. Erin Quinn, 701-595-2595, equinn@nd.gov       

 


